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Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

Councilmember Patrick O’Donnell, Fourth District,@7
Vice Mayor Robert Garcia, First District & {o—<
Councilmember Suja Lowenthal, Second District«")
Councilmember Gerrie Schipske, Fifth Distrighe, ™

Resolution in Opposition of Proposition 8

In 2008, the City Council moved to oppose Proposition 8, which at the time was
on the ballot for the consideration of California voters. The Proposition denied the
fundamental right of two people to marry.

The original agenda item, which was heard at the August 19, 2008 meeting of the
full City Council noted:

“In a free society, two people in a committed, trusting and loving relationship
expect the freedom to marry and the honor and support that come with marriage.
We should not support any attempt to make their marriage illegal.”

Proposition 8 eventually passed, but has been the subject of numerous legal
challenges, and has voided thousands of marriages that took place all over the
state.

On December 7th, the United States Supreme Court agreed to hear a challenge
to Proposition 8, and will more than likely do so in the spring. It is appropriate at
this time that the City express its opposition to Proposition 8 and its support of
numerous challenges to the high court.

Recommendation: Respectfully request City Attorney to draft a resolution
reiterating the Council’s opposition to Proposition 8.

FISCAL IMPACT: None.



City of Long Beach Memorandum
Working Together to Serve

REQUEST TO ADD AGENDA ITEM

Date: December 14, 2012
To: Larry Herrera, City Clerk
From: Councilmember Patrick O’Donnell

Subject: Request to Add Agenda Item to Council Agenda of Dec. 18, 2012

In 2008, the City Council moved to oppose Proposition 8, which at the time was on the
ballot for the consideration of California voters. The Proposition denied the fundamental
right of two people to marry.

The original agenda item, which was heard at the August 19, 2008 meeting of the full City
Council noted:

“In a free society, two people in a committed, trusting and loving relationship expect
the freedom to marry and the honor and support that come with marriage. We should not
support any attempt to make their marriage illegal.”

Proposition 8 eventually passed, but has been the subject of numerous legal challenges,
and has voided thousands of marriages that took place all over the state.

On December 7th, the United States Supreme Court agreed to hear a challenge to
Proposition 8, and will more than likely do so in the spring. It is appropriate at this time
that the City express its opposition to Proposition 8 and its support of numerous
challenges to the high court.

Recommendation: Respectfully request City Attorney to draft a resolution
reiterating the Council’s opposition to Proposition 8.

FISCAL IMPACT: None.
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